
 

 

BMW Club Oxford Section  

Short Notice Ride (SNR)  
Portsmouth Historic Dockyard  

Friday 10th March, 2017 
 
 
Well done to the 'Magnificent Eight' who took part in the SNR to the Portsmouth 
Historic Dockyard today. We all agreed to use the buddy syatem that worked 
well and of course all of these rides welcome pillions and Gill Mossman joined us 
on this SNR. The weather was mostly dry but quite misty and foggy on the way 
back.  
 
We met at the Tothill services just off the A34, then Steve led the ride down along 
a very engaging and beautiful route down some very small and green lanes 
finally ending up for a well deserved break at Loomies, with tea and bacon 
helping resuscitate the “team”. 
 
We then set off along faster roads to Gunwharf Quays where we circled the car 
park for some time as the majority of bike spaces were used but eventually found 
some spaces at a reasonable £1 for the day. 
 
The Historic Dockyard is well worth a visit on 
any day but be warned there is so much to 
see. The new Mary Rose exhibit is very good 
well worth a visit having watched it from its 
discovery and lifting phase to its semi dry 
structure today.  
 
Once we reached the Dockyard everyone 
headed to their areas of interest and as usual 
made their own way home afterwards. 
 
 New SNR stickers were distributed to all attendees 

 
 
 
 
 


